BOROUGH OF KETTERING

OVERVIEW COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 30th March 2004 

Present:
Councillor Smith-Haynes, (Chair),

Councillors Bayes, M. Evans, Gordon, Hales, Jones, Whyte and Wiley.

03.OV.31
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Larry Henson.

03.OV.32
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd February 2004, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

03.OV.33
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None.

03.OV.34
CORPORATE PLAN 2004/05 TO 2007/08 (A1)

Members received a report which presented the draft Corporate Plan for their consideration and for feedback to be submitted to the Council’s Executive. The report provided detail of the purpose of the Corporate Plan and its relationship with other Plans that the Council produced. It also outlined the legislative requirements for corporate planning, and identified important areas where members might wish to focus their discussion. Members also received a presentation to inform their debate on the matter.

In considering the matter, members felt that the Executive should consider reviewing elements of the Corporate Planning Framework and consultation process. 

It was felt that consultation with the Fora in April each year  was too late in the process, and perhaps this should be carried out earlier in the year, perhaps facilitated by special issues papers dealing with specific items.

It was also felt that the term “Consultation” be changed on the Corporate Planning Framework diagram to say “Presentation to the Fora” in light of the above.

Members also felt that the use of the People’s Panel should be reconsidered, particularly the process for determining survey questions.  It was noted that this would have to be a collective process and that the use of the People’s Panel would need to coincide with other consultation and corporate planning activities.

Members discussed the effectiveness of the State of the Borough Debate and considered the issue of how many people attended and the ‘quality versus quantity’ issue. Members noted that a range of consultation activity took place throughout the year.

The Committee also raised questions regarding the targets set for the adaptation of Council Buildings to meet the Government’s disabled access standards. Members expressed the view that the target to reach 100% in 2006/07 might be too ambitious or unachievable.

Members queried the definition for the performance indicator, asking whether it is based on the medical or social definition of disabled, and which would be most appropriate to be used in a Corporate Planning context.

Members expressed the view that overall the Corporate Plan was a clear and well laid out document, but suggested that the Executive should consider the following improvements:- 

· the 2004/05 outturn performance indicators be included within the plan that goes to the Executive Committee, and that targets for the next three years also be included as outlined in the covering report.

· Sections 12 and 13 of the Corporate Plan (Service Improvement Initiatives and projects focussed on improving corporate capacity) be amended, cross referencing actions to corporate priorities, and amalgamating or deleting actions that are very similar or appear more than once to avoid any confusion.

· It was noted that the Corporate Plan is in its Draft Stage but that the timetable column in sections 12 and 13 would need to be either completed or removed.

· the glossary of terms need expanding and completing and that abbreviations of names of project managers be included

· the reference to additional information contained in Appendix One in the Corporate Plan be either removed or amended.

Having considered the report, it was 

RESOLVED
that  the Committee approves the draft Corporate Plan, for 2004/05 to 2007/08, with the refinements outlined above, being submitted to the Council’s Executive for consideration.

03.OV.35
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY WORK PROGRAMME(A2)

Members received the Overview and Scrutiny Work programme for consideration. The following points were noted :-

Reports on the Constitution,  and the establishment of a Task and  Finish Group to examine the equity of Town/Parish Council funding would be submitted to the next meeting of the Committee.

A further report in respect of the Constitution would be submitted in September 2004 with regard to the Committee structure.

It was not yet possible to specify dates for the independent report  on the SLA Grants Process to be supplied, as recruitment of a firm of consultants to undertake the work had not been finalised.

A report on the broader issues raised during the previous item in respect of disability access could be considered as part of the Monitoring and Audit Committee’s work programme.

The Monitoring and Audit Committee and the Policy and Improvement Committee would be considering their work programmes for 2004/05 at their first meetings in the new municipal year.

A report on the Council’s Racial Equality provision could be submitted to Monitoring and Audit Committee for consideration.

Members noted the impact that new members and new items could have on  workloads that were already planned .

(The meeting started at 7:00pm and ended at 8:47pm)
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